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Senate Bill 14 will require a license and insurance for electric bikes in the state of Maryland. 

These requirements will ensure that electric bikes are treated more similarly to other motorized 

vehicles already on the road. We have submitted an amendment to remove the registration 

requirement from the bill. 

 

Requiring electric bicycles to be licensed and insured will allow the Maryland Motor Vehicle 

Administration to maintain a record of electric bicycle ownership in the event of theft or 

accidents. Having a record of these vehicles will make it easier for the state and law enforcement 

to identify owners of electric bikes. 

 

We have seen a significant increase in incidents involving electric bikes nationwide. This bill 

aims to curb this trend by requiring insurance coverage. This will encourage safety and 

accountability as electric bikes become more prominent on our roads.  

 

Unfortunately, I was recently involved in an accident with an electric bike. Due to current law, 

which does not require insurance to operate electric bikes, the burden was on me to cover the 

$9,000 in damage that was done to my car. As you can see from the photos of my accident, 

electric bikes are capable of doing extensive damage to automobiles. 

 

This bill is not meant to discourage people from using their preferred method of transportation, 

but rather to make our roads safer for everyone by increasing responsibility and accountability. I 

want to ensure that what happened to me, does not happen to you or a member of your family. It 

is important that everyone using our roads, including electric bike riders, automobile drivers, and 

pedestrians, are protected. 

 

I urge my colleagues for your support and a favorable committee report. Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

Senator Johnny Ray Salling 

 


